
            [image: ]
        


Chapter 1



It is said that the demons in the Nether are bloodless.

This legend is not correct.

The ghost has no blood, and the devil has blood.

Magic blood.

It is said that once they celebrated the 100,000-year-old birthday
of the first demon in the nine days and ten places, they used their
magic blood to become one.

Parrots, as their gift.

One hundred thousand gods, 100,000 drops of magic blood, turned
into a blood parrot.

It is said that this parrot can not only tell all the secrets of
heaven and earth, but also give people three wishes.

As long as you can see it and grab it, it will give you three
wishes.

No matter what kind of wishes, it can make you realize.

It is said that this parrot will come to the world once every seven
years, and it is said that someone has seen it.

It really makes people realize three wishes.

It's been seven years since it last came to the world.

Early morning in the early autumn, sunny.

The bright sunshine is shining on the beautiful carved windows in
the bedroom of Hailongwang.

He is enjoying his exquisite breakfast, and he feels very
happy.

Facing him, it was a large, soft, very gorgeous bed.

The girl on the bed is asleep.

She is still naked, with thin waists, soft slender legs, and a pair
of breasts that look like early spring buds.

It is.

She is still a child, she is not mature at all, she has been
devastated.

Hailong Wang likes such girls, likes to listen to their shouts and
snoring, like to watch her fall under him, painful earning

Tie.

Now she is asleep, just because she has been tortured for too long,
she has been tortured too tired.

Her white body was distorted on the purple satin, and it was even
more delicate and helpless.

Hailong Wang finished eating the rice ball he had sandwiched with
raw shrimp slices, and wiped his mouth with a soft smear.

He likes to eat raw fish and live shrimp, which is the habit he
developed when he was seven years old.

This kind of food always makes him energetic.

So when he saw the girl on the bed, his body suddenly erected his
desire.

He always feels very proud of this.

A 56-year-old man can still have such physical strength, and it is
really something to be proud of.

In recent years, he has been able to fully use this kind of
physical strength on the bed. He has not played against others for
many years.

Because he has no such need.

Ten years ago, he built this seven-sea mountain villa with a huge
rich man who was looted from the sea.

After ten years of renovation and expansion, this place is now not
only rich and beautiful, but also like a copper wall.

Kind.

The ban here is very strict, and his men are all through his
selection of good hands.

And there is also a group of buddies that he brought down from the
sea, and each one is willing to die for him.

His opponents are coming to him to settle accounts, usually even
his face is not seen, he is already dead under the knife.

So no one has come in recent years.

The sun is shining and the weather is fine. The air is full of
floral and virgin body fragrance.

He is more happy, ready to enjoy the girl's fresh carcass again,
then go to the city and look for the pair tonight.

Elephant.

The girl suddenly woke up, her weak body huddled, her eyes filled
with grief and fear.

Hailong Wang smiled and slowly approached and said: "You don't need
to be afraid, this time you feel happy."

She bit her teeth and stared at him.

She hated this person, but she knew she couldn't resist it.

When he pressed his rough palm and squeezed her soft and smooth
chest, she couldn't help but yell: "You...

You... you must not die. ”

Hailong Wang laughed and said: "I can't die, can someone walk in
and kill me?"

His laughter is full of confidence, and he believes that this is
absolutely impossible.

However, at this time, he suddenly said personally behind him:
"Yes, I promise that someone will come in and kill you."

The smug laughter suddenly stopped.

Hailong Wang Huoran turned and saw Wang Feng.

Though he is tall and sturdy, his stomach has begun to bulge, but
his movements are still very sensitive.

Wang Feng is looking at him, as if the butcher is looking at a fat
pig to be slaughtered.

He is more calm and confident than him.

His clothes were stained with bright red blood, but his face was
dead gray, as if he was seriously ill.

But he actually came in.

From the heavy guards of Qihai Villa, they broke the bloody road
and broke into the forbidden land of Hailongwang.

Although Hailong Wang is still trying to put on a calm look, his
hands are cold and said: "How did you come in?"

Wang Fengdao: "Into the two legs."

Hailong Wang suddenly drank: "Come."

Wang Fengdao: "You don't need to yell, I promise that if you call a
broken throat, there will be no one."

Hailong Wang bit his teeth and said: "Is the outside person
dead?"

Wang Fengdao: "There is no dead light, and it runs out."

Hailong Wang sneered and said: "With you alone, is there such a big
skill?"

Wang Fengdao: "I only have one skill."

Hailong Wang could not help but flash: "Which?"

Wang Fengdao: "I dare to desperately."

He really dare.

There are not many people in this world who are really desperate,
and there are fewer people who are really afraid of death.

So he can kill a bloody road.

Hailong Wang has begun to panic, he can see that this young man is
not telling lies.

Wang Fengdao: "In fact, it is not awkward to die now. You should
have been dying."

Hailong Wang sighed and said: "If you want to get a ticket, just
how much you want, just open your mouth."

Wang Feng does not speak.

He also saw that Hailong Wang was deliberately dragging his time,
waiting for an opportunity, a battle, and how many times he was
born and died.

People will never surrender so easily.

Hailong Wang's feet are moving quietly, and again: “Who are
you?”

Wang Feng was cold and cold, saying: "I am just a dead
person."

He really doesn't want to die.

Only those who do not want to die can do this kind of thing.

The sea dragon master suddenly yelled, and when he swooped over, he
had more odd-shaped, large-sized scimitars in his hand.

This is the weapon he used in the past seven years. Under the
knife, I don't know how many people's heads landed.

He cut down the head of Wang Feng with a knife.

Wang Feng did not bow his head, did not evade, and a short sword
had penetrated the belly of Hailong Wang.

The Dragon King's blade had already arrived on his hair, but he did
not look the same, not even his eyes.

His nerves are like wires.

When Hailong Wang fell down, he was still watching him with
surprise.

- Hailong Wang did not believe that no one should die, but now he
believes.

His scimitar arrived in the hands of Wang Feng, and Wang Feng's
short sword almost completely stabbed his stomach.

He is still not dead, still breathing, saying: "I have money, a lot
of money, more than you dream, are hidden in

A secret place that only I know, you spare me, I will take you
there. ”

He also wants to buy his life with money.

Wang Feng's answer was very simple, and it was very simple. He cut
his head with a knife.

How can people who don't want money?

The girl on the bed awakened jumped down, kicked a kick on his
body, and the tears flowed down.

She hates this person.

Although this person is dead now, her own life has been
ruined.

Wang Feng didn't even look at her even, but he said coldly: "Wear
on clothes, I will take you away."

Dilapidated carriage, aging driver.

The horses and horses are not the sea dragon king, and the things
in the Seven Seas Villa are not moving.

He did not come to rob him, he came to kill.

When he came, he was not sure, but even if he tried his life, he
could not let this wicked person live.

The girl is still crying in the carriage.

He was outside in the carriage, until she cried a little, he asked
outside the prison: "Where do you want to go?"

The girl shed tears and did not speak.

Wang Fengdao: "Where is your home?"

The girl finally said: "I... I won't go back."

Wang Fengdao: "Why?"

The girl said: "I have already booked a pro, now I go back, they
will not want me, what other faces do I have?"

When I cried, I suddenly slammed into the car and stretched out the
arm of Wang Feng: "I will go back with you, be your slave, be your
hoe, I

Willingly..."

Wang Feng sneered and said: "You go with me? Do you know where I am
going?"

The girl said: "Where you go, I will follow you."

Wang Feng was cold and cold, said: "Unfortunately, I have nowhere
to go."

The girl asked: "You have not?"

The girl looked at him and looked at his dead face, filled with
pity and sympathy.

She suddenly found out that this person was as pitiful as
herself.

Wang Feng did not look at her, and suddenly took a few silver coins
from her body and threw them into the carriage.

This is enough for her to live for a long time.

The girl said: "You... what do you mean?"

Wang Fengdao: "This means that from now on, you are leaving you, I
am leaving me."

The girl said: "Where can I go?"

Wang Fengdao: "Where you go, it doesn't matter to me."

He said to leave and leave.

The girl shouted in tears: "Your heart is so embarrassing, so
hard?..."

Wang Feng did not look back.

He has already gone far and far, and he can't hear the sound of the
carriage, and he can't hear the cry of the girl.

The sun is shining.

His dead gray face seems to be shining, as if it were tears.

Why do people who are heartbroken and do not want to shed
tears?

Dusk.

At noon he began to drink, drink the worst wine, and is the
strongest wine.

Now he is drunk.

He rushed out of the dilapidated wine shop and rushed out of the
dark alley, pulling the old man of the squirrel: "Let me find a
woman, look for

Two, whatever kind of woman can do, as long as it is alive. ”

He found two.

Two women who are almost no longer like women, the whip of life has
whipped them into adulthood.

Then he began to vomit on the dirty and broken wooden bed, and
almost all the bitter water spit out.

Then he went to find another drink.

At this time, the night was already deep. The pedestrians were no
longer visible on the street, and the lights were more
degraded.

In the fine weather, it suddenly became dark at dusk, and there was
no moon and no stars.

The horrible night is shrouded in the horrible land.

He stumbled and staggered, not knowing how long he had gone, and he
didn't know where he had gone.

He doesn't care wherever he goes.

The night is more gloomy, the wind is colder, and the distance is
high and low, and it is actually a grave.

Suddenly, something flew up from the grave - it was a bird.

A bird with a bell on its neck, the ringing is weird and strange,
it seems to be the soul of the person.

Wang Feng rushed over and wanted to catch it. This bird has already
flown far away.

The ringtone is also far away.

There was another white-haired, dry, short white old man in the
cemetery. His body was weak, as if he would always

It was blown away by the wind, and it seems to be blown by the
wind.

In fact, Wang Feng did not see how he came from.

The place where he appeared was a grave.

His people are standing in the village.

A brand new coffin with gold beads for funeral, but no dead.

How did the dead stand up?

Wang Feng is blinking.

He wants to see if he is blind or not. Is it wrong?

He did not read it wrong.

There was indeed a white-haired old man standing in front of
him.

Wang Feng smiled.

He was not afraid at all, but could not help but ask: "Are you a
ghost?"

The old man shook his head.

Wang Fengdao: "Are you a living person?"

The old man shook his head again.

Wang Fengdao: "What are you?"

The old man said: "I am a dead person."

Wang Fengdao: "You are a dead man, but not a ghost?"

The old man said: "I just died, have not become a ghost," Wang
Fengdao: "You just died? How did you die?"

The old man said: "Someone killed me."

Wang Fengdao: "Who is harmful?"

The old man said: "You."

The grass on the grave had been yellow, and the wind ran up, sat
down on the knees and stared at the old man.

Though his eyes are very large, although he has been watching for a
long time, he still does not see it clearly.

The old man's face was as if there was a layer of fog. It is said
that the person who just died, there will be a kind of dead face on
his face, it seems like

Fog.

Wang Feng sighed and said: "It looks like you are really a dead
person."

The old man said: "It was."

Wang Fengdao: "There is no other person here. It seems that I
really killed you."

The old man said: "It was."

Wang Feng smiled bitterly: "It's just - how I killed you, even I
don't know."

The old man said: "Of course you don't know, there are many things
you don't know."

Wang Fengdao: "Can you tell me?"

The old man said: "You know something, it is not good for you,
because..."

His face are more mysterious, and suddenly he closed his mouth and
simply lie in the village.

Wang Feng still refused to give up, but also jumped off the grave,
sitting on the edge of the coffin, and asked: "Why?"

The old man closed his eyes and closed his eyes.

Wang Fengdao: "Well, if you don't say, I will sit here and not
go."

The old man sighed and sighed a few times and suddenly asked: "How
old are you this year?"

Wang Fengdao: "Twenty-seven."

The old man said: "The 26-year-old can never know these
things."

Wang Fengdao: "Why?"

The old man said: "Because what you want to know belongs to another
world."

Wang Fengdao: "Is there another world?"

The old man said: "Yes!"

Wang Fengdao: "What world?"

The old man's face seems to be twisting. After a long time, he
slowly said: "The ghost world of the demons."

He is very real. In this bleak and sinister autumn night, in this
ruined grass, I think it is more real.

Wang Feng wanted to laugh, but the machine hit a cold.

The old man said: "If you know their secrets, maybe you will not
live long."

He took the hand of Wang Feng.

His hands are cold, his voice is very gentle, and he said: "But you
are only twenty-six this year, you can live at least thirty or
forty.

Year. ”

This time Wang Feng laughed out.

The old man said: "Do you think I am lying?"

Wang Fengdao: "I know that you are not lying, but you are
wrong."

The old man said: "What is wrong?"

Wang Feng suddenly opened the placket, revealing a strong and
strong chest, and there was a small black spot on his heart.

He asked: "What do you think is this?"

The old man said: "It's a sly."

Wang Fengdao: "No."

The old man said: "It's a little black spot."

Wang Fengdao: "Not at all."

The old man looked at him and waited for him to explain.

Wang Fengdao: "This is a sign."

The old man said: "What mark?"

Wang Fengdao: "The mark of death." He himself explained: "Whoever
has this mark, he said that his life is not him.

Your own. ”

The old man said: "How did this sign come?"

Wang Fengdao: "It was made by a hidden weapon called 'Desperate
King's Needle'."

The old man said: "Will you want to kill the king?"

Wang Fengdao: "Which people are hit by this kind of hidden weapon,
it is absolutely half an hour."

The old man said: "You seem to have lived for more than half an
hour."

Wang Fengdao: "That was because I was lucky. When I was dying, I
just met Mr. Ye Lao."

The old man said: "Which is Mr. Ye Lao?"

Wang Fengdao: "Mr. Ye Lao is Ye Tianshi, who is the first famous
doctor in the world."

The old man said: "He saved you?"

Wang Fengdao: "He just saved my life for the time being."

The old man said: "How long is it?"

Wang Fengdao: "One hundred days." He smiled again, and the smile
seems to be very bleak: "So I am only twenty this year.

Sixth, but I have not spoken for a hundred days, and now it has
passed thirty-nine days. ”

It took thirty-nine days to remove thirty-one days in one hundred
days.

The old man said: "So you can only live for up to two months at
most."

Wang Fengdao: "Maybe you can live two months and two other
days."

There are only twenty-nine days in September. A person who knows
that he can only live for a maximum of two months, what treasures
are there for life? he

Why are you still not desperate? So in the past thirty-nine days,
he has done seven or 5 things that others are afraid to do.

He killed seven or eight people who had already died, but they did
not die. So he is ruthless, he is heartbroken. Because he does
not

Willing to hurt others' hearts again.

The night is fascinating.

The old man also looked at him for a long time and suddenly asked:
"Have you seen a bird?"

Wang Feng certainly saw it. The bird that flew out of the cemetery,
with the ringing of the soul.

The old man said: "Do you know what bird is that?"

Wang Fengdao: "I don't know."

The old man said: "Of course you don't know, because it is not a
bird at all."

Wang Fengdao: "What is that?"

The old man said: "It is a blood slave."

Wang Feng did not understand: "What is a blood slave?"

The old slave said: "The blood slave is the slave of the blood
parrot. The blood slave appears, and the blood parrot will appear
soon."

Wang Feng does not understand: "Blood parrot?"

The old man said: "The 100,000 gods and demon 100,000 drops of
magic blood, turned into this blood parrot." His voice is
mysterious and distant, slowly

Then he said: "On that day, the lords of the East and the Western
demons, in order to celebrate the birthday of the devil, meet at
'奇浓嘉嘉普'

Come. ”

Wang Feng has never heard such a strange place.

The old man said: "That is the world of the devils, there is no
blue sky above the head, there is no place under the feet, only the
wind and the fog, cold

Ice and flames. ”

His voice is farther away: "It was the birthday of the
100,000-year-old magician. The devils of the nine days and ten days
were all together, and they were all pierced.

It means that a drop of magic blood has been dripped and turned
into a blood parrot for their gift. ”

Wang Fengdao: "Is it for the devil?"

The old man said: "Not bad!" He continued: "But this blood parrot
will come to the world once every seven years.

It also brings three wishes. ”

Wang Fengdao: "Three wishes?"

The old man said: "If you can see it, it will let you get three
wishes."

Wang Fengdao: "No matter what kind of wishes, you can achieve the
old man: "Absolutely can be achieved."

Wang Feng smiled and said: "This is of course just a legend. No one
will actually see it."

The old man said: "Really."

Wang Fengdao: "Oh?"

The old man said: "I know that someone saw it seven years ago and
realized three wishes."

His eyes are full of excitement and full of horror, and he is never
lying.

Wang Fengdao: "Do you know who saw it?"

The old man said: "It is my brother."

Wang Fengdao: "What about his people now?"

The old man stunned: "Now he is dead."

Wang Fengdao: "Why didn't he pray for longevity in his three
wishes?"

The old man said: "Because he had great difficulties at the time,
it was almost impossible to solve the problem." He suddenly
asked:

"Do you know the theft of the Wangfu Treasury seven years
ago?"

Wang Feng knows. At that time, it was indeed a big case of
sensation in the world - the rich king of Futian Tiannan, his
treasure house Zhongzhen

Bao Rushan, but it was mysteriously missing overnight.

In this case, the most serious in the case, the most suspected is
of course the general manager of the Wangfu Guo Fan.

He was originally a rich man of the rich king, and a confidant of
the rich king, but after this incident, he also knew that he could
not take it off.

System.

The old man said: "He originally wanted to use death to express
innocence. Who knows that when he was already mad, he met
blood.

Parrot. ”

Wang Feng smiled and spit out the gas, saying: "So his first wish
is to get the stolen jewelry back?"

The old man said: "Of course."

Wang Fengdao: "Is this wish fulfilled?"

The old man said: "It was late at night. Although he had heard the
legend of the blood parrot, he was still skeptical, but he
hugged

Just in case of hope, I can't think of..."

Wang Feng couldn't help but say: "Did the next morning someone
really sent the batch of jewelry back?"

The old man said: "Really!"

Wang Feng stunned, only to feel that the whole body of the hair was
almost erected. After a long time, he asked: "Who sent it
back?"

The old man said: "It's a well-dressed middle-aged man, but
from...from..."

He also showed the color of fear in his eyes, and even the voice of
his speech began to tremble.

Wang Fengdao: "Is he coming from the Nether?"

The old man nodded and passed a very talented person: "He said that
he is the judge in the sinister government."

Wang Feng lived.

The old man said: "He said that he was the ghost of his soul
chasing the soul. He had wronged the soul of a person last night,
saying that the death was originally another.

Individuals, but they have detained Guo Fan's only son, Guo Lanren.
So he went to find the jewels as compensation. Wang Fengshou

Cold sweat has already flowed out.

The old man continued: "After finishing this sentence, his people
suddenly disappeared."

Wang Fengdao: "Guo Lan people are really dead?"

The old man said with a sigh: "It is true that the judge has just
left, and someone has brought him back."

Wang Fengdao: "How did he die?"

The old man said: "It is drowning in the water, it is terrible and
terrible."

Wang Feng couldn't help but sigh for a long time. He said:
"Although Guo found his jewels but lost his son, he must feel bad
in his heart.

Very. ”

The old man said: "Wang Ye also knew that he was wrong, so he has
been comforting him."

Wang Fengdao: "The most uncomfortable, maybe not him, is his wife,
the mother of the child."

The old man sighed: "My brother and sister have been crying three
times, but my brother is still very calm, because he knows that
there are still two wishes.

Hope. ”

Wang Fengdao: "The blood parrot has appeared again?"

The old man nodded and said: "It appeared in the hall of the
palace, like a flame."

Wang Fengdao: "The second wish of General Manager Guo is of course
to hope to save his son."

The old man said: "Yes."

Wang Fengdao: "Is this wish fulfilled?"

The old man said: "Yes."

He barely controlled himself and finally said what happened that
night - that night's storm. Guo Lanren

The coffin also stopped in the hall, and the prince also
accompanied Guo in the flower hall next to it, even Wang Hao was
there. He also wants to see

Seeing this incredible thing, is it really going to happen?

The night is deeper and the wind is more urgent.. There there was a
sound of knocking in the hall, the sound of the coffin was beaten.
Then there are people in

Shouting in the coffin, ask someone to open the coffin and let him
out.

The screaming voice is the voice of Guo Fan's son, and they all can
hear it. Both Wang Ye and Wang Hao are almost scared.

Guo Fan was ready to rush out to save his son. Both Wang Ye and
Wang Hao took him and asked him not to go. This fact is too
mysterious, too

One of the most favored princes of the prince suddenly pulled out a
short knife and stabbed him with a knife. Just in his breath

At the time, the shouting in the hall also stopped immediately.
Even the wind and rain gradually stopped, and the earth returned to
calm.

The blood parrot has also returned to the Nether.

Wang Feng's courage has always been small, but when I heard it, I
couldn't help but play a few chills.

He couldn't help but say: "Why is Guo Fan's death, his son can't
resurrect?"

The old man stunned: "Because his people die, his wishes
disappear."

Wang Fengdao: "What about the jewels?"

The old man said: "The jewelry is of course disappearing with
mystery."

Wang Fengdao: "In this way, the three wishes that blood parrots
bring to people are not lucky, but disasters?"

The old man said: "But it promises people's wishes, after all, it
is really realized."

Wang Feng is silent. He can't deny that this is the most important
thing.

The old man said: "There was some aftermath in this
incident."

Wang Feng is listening.

The old man said: "Guo Fan is dead, his wife is also dead, the king
who killed him, in less than three days, he became mad, treasure
house

The guards also all committed suicide, and the prince was both
saddened by his love and devotion to his jewels, and he became an
idiot. ”

The this IS for Really A Big Tragedy. 

Wang Fengdao: "Maybe the this IS Why at The Devil Wants His-Blood
Parrot to Come to at The world Every Seven years." 

At The Old man of Said: "Why?" 

Wang Fengdao: "Because of He Knows the What at The Unexpected Wish
people bring to people, sometimes it is not fortunate, but a
disaster." 

The people are full of disasters and misfortunes, which is the
rising wish and purpose of the devil. 

The old man said: "Farm also knows that the blood parrot's wish to
the Pay A. price IS. " 

Wang Fengdao:" But you want to Still See IT "? 

at The Old man nodded. 

Wang Fengdao:" Because you have have Great Difficulties Also, you
IF IT CAN not See, you only by Will Die. "

The old man was silent and looked even more bleak. After a long,
long time, he slowly said: "Now I am a dead person." 

Some people, even if they have not died, are equal to a dead
person. Still dead, but they are always alive, living
in 

People's hearts. 

Wild graves, cold fog. 

The old man lay quietly in the village and closed his eyes. "You
can always go now?" 

Wang Fengdao: "I don't want " 

The old man said: "What else do you want to know?" 

Wang Fengdao: "What is the difficulty you can't solve?" 

The old man said: "That doesn't matter to you." 

Wang Fengdao: "Yes." 

The old man said: "What is the relationship?"

Wang Fengdao, "I was shocked to go to the blood slave, the blood
parrot will not come. Of course, you have to solve your problems."
He laughed. 

and said: "Maybe I can give you three wishes like a " 

The old man sneered. 

Listening to a sneer voice: "I know what his first wish
is." 









Chapter 2



Chapter II Black Iron Hate



There was another person in the cold fog.



A black man in the shape of a javelin, indifferent Face,
cruel eyes.



Wang Fengdao: "Do you know his wisher?"



Black man said: "He wants me to die."



Wang Feng smiled and said: "As long as he really has this
wish, maybe I can really do it For him."



The old man suddenly sighed and said: "I don't want him to
die."



Black man said: "I don't want you to die, because I have to
ask your confession."



Wang Fengdao: "Ask the confession? What are you doing, why
should you ask the population?"



Black man said: "My name IS Iron hate. "



Iron hate. His-name has Explained Everything for HIM.



of He IS in at The Six DOORS, at The" Iron Hand Ruthless "in
at The at Four Famous names, of He hates at The Chaotic Thief, at
The Bandit Villain. THESE Seven years



Come , at The Huge Case that of He has Detected has not Known
much.



Wang Feng's Attitude changed Immediately is.



of He Knows the this the Person and has Always admired the
this the Person. of He has Always admired people the WHO are
Upright.



Iron hates Staring AT HIM and (Pic), "by You know Me, I know
you too."



Wang Fengdao:"Oh?"



Hates Iron: "by You are at The King."



Wang Feng smiled and of Said: "Actually the I do not have
have the I A name of Think."



Iron hate of Said:. "But your name IS More Famous Original,
you are not Called Wang Feng"



Wang Feng smiled a little bit.



Iron hated: "You were originally called Wang Zhongsheng,
'Iron Swordsman' Wang Zhongsheng was born in the world, why did you
change your name?"



Wang Feng refused to answer.



His life is like a phoenix When it comes, it is fierce, but
it will disappear at any time.



Wang Fengdao: "Do you know that I killed someone?"



Iron hate said: "I don't know." His eyes are sharper: "I only
Know that Hailong Wang is a family of ten people, suddenly
overnight.



It's dead. ”



Wang Feng's eyes also became sharp and sharp, and he was
staring at him. "You know who killed you?"



Iron hated: "I don't know." His expression suddenly eased,
slowly followed: "But I would like to see . the this Again "



Personal."



Wang Fengdao: "? Why"



Iron hate of Said: "Because the I of Admire HIM, of He killed
at The Killer the After Killing, of He Wentworth empty-handed, DID
not the Take A Penny, saved Others..



the After that, I don't want others to report his grace.
”



The two stood face to face, with a strange expression in
their eyes. Wang Feng suddenly smiled and said: "I promise to be
late.



Someday you will see him one day."



Iron hated: "I hope so."



The old man is still lying in the coffin.



Wang Fengdao: "He knows you will come?"



Iron hated: "This is the deadline I gave him. He knows that
he can't escape."



No one can escape under the iron hate.



Wang Fengdao: "What are you looking for?"



Iron hated: "I just want him To tell me something."



Wang Fengdao: "What?"



Iron hate said: "Where did the rich king's jewelry
go?"



Wang Fengdao: "That was seven years ago."



Iron hated: "But this case has not been broken, As long as
the case has not been broken, I will



pursue it." Wang Fengdao: "Why should you chase him?"



Iron hated: "Because he is the one in Guo Fan's family, the
only one who is still alive."



But he is wrong.



When they go back, the old man in the coffin has really
become a dead person, not only breathing pulse pauses, but even his
hands and feet have



It is cold.



The body was not buried, but it was sent to the county's Tuen
Mun and handed IT to at The Inspection.



- the What IS at The Real the cause is of Death of the this
the Person?



Iron hate the MUST BE Detected, AS Long AS there IS A CLUE,
of He by Will Never give up.



Wang Feng DID not Go.



of He IS Also Waiting for The Results of The Test, of He has
Curiosity About the this Matter.



Now Iron hate Really Wants to Chase HIM Away, of He Will Not
Go.



the in Front of The Mortuary Room, there IS A Small Yard with
A Large Tree in The Yard.



of He Just Sat under the tree and waited.



Iron hated: "Now there is nothing wrong with you
here."



Wang Fengdao: "Yes."



Iron hated: "What else?"



Wang Fengdao: "How do you know that he is not killing
me?"



Iron hated: "This Time I am willing to take risks."



Wang Fengdao: 'But as long as there are suspects, you should
stay, I am also suspect, how can you let me go? "iron



I hated him for a long time and asked: " "



Wonder smiled and said: "I want you to invite me to
drink."



A pot of tea, a jug of wine.



Wang Feng looked at the iron hate slowly drinking tea. He
poured a few Cups of belly and said: "You never drink?"



Iron hated: "I have taken over this case,And this case has
not been broken yet."



Wang Fengdao: "If the case is not broken, you will not
drink?"



Iron hated: "Never drink."



Wang Fengdao: "How much can you drink after breaking the
case?"



Iron hate said: "Never be less than you "



Wang tell me the details of this case."



Iron hated him with amazement and said: "You are drunk in
three glasses of wine?"



Wang Fengdao: "You are not satisfied," "I can still
fight."



Iron hated: "I said..."



Wang Feng interrupted his words and said: "Because you said,
don't solve the case, don't drink alcohol, so I will not help you
break This case.



No. ”



Iron hates drinking tea, drinking slowly and slowly,Taking a
sip.



Wang Feng is waiting.



He is not in a hurry, and he is very calm in some
things.



Iron hate suddenly raised his head and stared at him, saying:
"Do you really believe that story?"



Wang Fengdao: "What story?"



Iron hate said: "100,000 gods, 100,000 drops of magic blood,
turned into a blood parrot, and its three wishes of hell."



Wang Feng did not directly answer this question, but he
sighed and said: "There are many things in the world that are
unbelievable .



Sometimes, But IT IS Unbelievable. "



Iron hated and sneered, saying:" That May at The BE Because
of ignorance and ignorance of at The world, SO there by Will BE
SUCH A Story. "



Wang Fengdao:" Believe by You do not "?



Iron hated: "I don't even believe a word." He said coldly: "I
only believe in good and good, evil and bad, heaven.



The network is restored, not leaking."



Wang Fengdao: "You don't



"Is there is a burglary, there must be a mastermind. Even if
there are really demons and ghosts in the world, it will not come
to believe that the jewels of the Taiping Wangfu will disappear
mysteriously for no reason?"



Treasure the beads of the world. treasure. ”



Wang Fengdao: "Do you think that must be stolen?"



Iron hate said: "Sure."



Wang Fengdao: "But Guo Fan's wife and brother have indeed
died."



Iron hates coldly: "I didn't say that the mastermind must be
them."



Wang Fengdao: "Not who are they?"



Iron hated: "I will find out sooner or later."



Wang Fengdao: "Now you have a clue?"



Iron hated: "No."



Wang Feng sighed and said: "It seems that if you want to
drink in your life,



"I want to forget about it." Iron hate said: "Unfortunately I
can't forget."



Wang Fengdao, "Why?"



Iron hated: "Because there are things that remind me at any
time."



Wang Fengdao: "What "



Iron hate slowly stretched out his hand, opened it, and there
was a crystal clear jasper in his palm.



Wang Feng moved: "This is one of them. It is the crown of the
Taiping, and it is worth the price. "



Wang Feng can see.



Of course he is a very serious person, and he is sure that
there will never be a second piece of the same jade in the
world.



Iron hate said: "Since this jasper is still in the world,
other jewelry is of course."



Wang Fengdao: "Where did you find it?"



Iron hated: "From the hands of the sky."



Wang Fengdao: "A lone thief is flying all over the
sky?"



Iron hated: "It is him."



Wang Fengdao: "What about his people now?"



Iron hated: "People are dead."



Wang Feng vomited and vented his breath, saying: "The
full-fledged light-powered weapon is not weak, and the whereabouts
are more erratic. How can it Suddenly die suddenly?"



Iron hated: "He was poisoned. After seven days of poisoning,
the toxicity only occurred, and there was no rescue after an
attack."



Wang Fengdao: "A very good poison."



Iron hated: "When he died, he still held the this piece ...
of King in His-Hand, and of He Would not The Relax the when of He
died. "



Wang Fengdao:" the Do you of Think the this IS Because of He
has Detected at The Whereabouts of at The Jewels, SO of He WAS
killed "?



Iron hate of Said:" Very LIKELY "



Wang Fengdao: "Are there any clues before he died?"



Iron hated: "Just say two words."



Wang Fengdao: "What are the two words?"



Iron hates: "Parrot."



His eyes are full of abhorrence, And they have hated these
two words.



Wang Feng smiled and said: "As far as I know, parrots are
just very dexterous and cute birds, and often even say



Human words. "



Iron hates: "Hey."



Wang Fengdao: 'In any case, a parrot will never be "I hate:
"So I am



Strange, when the big fly is dying, why should you say these
two words."



Wang Feng said faintly: "Maybe he said nothing more than a
personal name." "



Iron hate: "There are no people called parrots in the rivers
and lakes." "



Wang Fengdao: "Maybe what he said is just a girl, his lover.
"I



hate sneer, sneer and stand up. If you



don't speculate, he is not ready to continue.



Wang Feng has stopped him and said: "I just said 'maybe',
maybe there is another There are many



possibilities. "I



hate staring at him, and finally did not go.



Wang Feng slowly followed: "Maybe he actually saw a parrot,
blood parrot when he died." "



Tiehen said:" impossible. "



Wang Fengdao: "Why? "



Tiehen said:" For a long time before he died, I have been
sitting across from him, asked his confession. "



Wang Fengdao: "He said nothing? "I



hate: "No. ”



Wang Fengdao: "Then he will suddenly have a poisonous attack.
After the attack, he only said these two words and



screamed ?" Iron hated nod.



Wang Feng’s eyes couldn’t help but reveal his deep thoughts.
“Maybe he found out that he was poisoned and wanted to tell a clue.
It’s a



pity that it was too late.”



Iron hated coldly: “This is like a sentence. Live."



Wang Fengdao: "Whether the toxicity has not yet occurred,
even his old rivers and lakes are not felt?"



Iron hated: "I have already been poisoned."



Wang Feng could not help but sigh, said: " A very good
poison." The



work has been working in the autopsy room for two or three
hours.



He is already an old man. In this line, he is not only a
distinguished person, but also rich in experience. Few people can
match it.



However, until now, he has not yet found out the cause of Guo
Yi’s death.



A pot of wine has already been drunk, Wang Fengdao: "I see
that the master is a master, I am afraid that a little



old eyes are dim ." Iron hate coldly: "The old eyes like him
are dim, there are not many in the world."



Wang Fengdao : "According to me As far as I know, in their
line, there was a broken-handed veteran who was originally a famous
doctor. Later, because of his wife



’s tragic death, he made a divine work.”



Iron hate did not respond.



Wang Fengdao: "Because he knows that there is no good means
to eliminate evil, he only uses the knowledge of medical science to
do his part for the national law



."



Iron hate still did not respond.



Wang Fengdao: "I remember that he seems to be called Xiao
Baicao. I don't know if I remember it wrong."



Iron hate suddenly said: "No."



Wang Fengdao: "Do you know this person too?"



Iron hated: "He is my friend."



Wang Fengdao: "Why don't you ask him to come?"



Iron hated: "He has come."



Wang Fengdao: "The old man in the autopsy room is
him?"



Iron hated: "Yes."



Wang Feng closed his mouth.



Iron hate also closed his mouth, they are waiting, but
fortunately he did not wait too long this time.



When Xiao Baicao came out from the autopsy room, the sweat
was heavy and heavy, as if exhausted.



Wang Feng couldn't help but rushed and asked: "You have found
out his cause of death?"



Xiao Baicao fell on the chair, closed his eyes, and after a
long time, he slowly nodded.



Wang Fengdao: "Is he died because of anxiety?"



Xiao Baicao is shaking his head.



Wang Fengdao: "How did he die?"



Xiao Baicao finally opened his eyes and looked at the iron
hate. He said: "He was also poisoned." The



iron hate's pupil contracted.



Wang Fengdao: "Also? Is it the kind of poison that is
poisonous and dead?"



Xiao Baicao said: "There is no doubt."



There are windows and lights in the autopsy room.



The windows are white and the lights are white. The air is
filled with a disgusting smell of medicinal herbs and rot



.



Wang Feng did not vomit. He was able to endure it, didn't
spit it out, and even he felt very strange.



But his hand has a cold sweat.



Guo Yi’s body was placed on a table larger than the bed in
the middle of the house, covered with a white cloth.



The blood stains on the white cloth have not completely dried
out.



- To check the cause of a person's death, is it necessary to
cut his body?



Wang Feng didn't think about it, and he didn't dare to think
about it. He only wanted to don't want to pick up this piece of
cloth.



Fortunately, the iron hate well did not do this, just
standing silently in front of the table, I do not know whether to
look, still thinking.



What is he looking at? What do you think?



Wang Feng was about to ask him, and suddenly found a
torch-like light in his eyes.



A gecko is falling from the roof and falls on the body and on
the thigh.



This is a very common thing. The strange thing is that once
the gecko fell, the body suddenly shrank, and then it



didn't move.



The gecko itself is a poison and is not afraid of poison.
Like most low-level cold-blooded animals, the gecko is also
very



strong.



How could this gecko suddenly die?



Iron hate suddenly shot, this blood-stained cloth: half
picked up, revealing a pair of pale legs on the knees.



On the inside of the left leg, there is a knife.



Iron hate said: "Is this a new injury? Or is it old?"



Xiao Baicao indulged, saying: "Since the wound has healed, it
was at least three years ago when it was injured."



Iron hated: "Opening up Look."



Wang Feng was shocked and said: "What do you say?"



Iron hated: "I want Mr. Xiao to cut the knife again and look
at it."



Wang Fengdao: "His man is dead, you Why bother to insult his
body?"



Iron hated coldly and said: "If you don't want to see, you
can go out."



Wang Feng did not go out.



In fact, he also knows that iron hate to do this, there must
be a reason.



The inside of the thigh of a man is a place that is not
easily susceptible to stab wounds.



The gecko was not very easy to die.



He also wants to see what is going on here. He only hopes
that he can continue to be patient and not vomit.



Sharp blade, a white knife.



After a knife cut, there was no blood, and the white flesh
turned open. There was suddenly a pearl rolling out.



Pearl light is also miserable. It seems that there are some
points like the eyes of a dead person.



Wang Feng’s breathing paused.



Now he finally understood why the gecko fell on the lap of
the body and immediately violently died.



Iron hate cold and cold: "You are the person who knows the
goods, you should see what this is."



Wang Feng finally spit out the gas, said: "This is a
poisonous bead, specializes in five poisons."



Iron hate said: "Good Eyesight."



Wang Feng tempted and asked: "This is also the jewel of the
palace?"



Iron hated: "This is a treasure in the royal palace five
treasures, the value is still on the jasper."



Wangfu stolen jewelry, how Will you go to the legs of Guo Fan
brothers?



What does the Guo family have to do with this theft? How
could all be tragic?



Is this burglary another mastermind?



Are they all killed by people?



Who is this person who is secretly plotting?



Wang Feng suddenly couldn’t help but feel a cold, because he
suddenly thought of a terrible thing. "



Miserable white light, Tiehen face also had cold sweat .-- Is
it because he thought the same thing?



Palace guarded Guard, in addition to Guo Fan, but had
absolutely no second person can in I emptied the jewels in the
treasure house at night.



There may not be any point at all, unless...



Wang Feng suddenly said loudly: "Unless this case is not made
by people at all. "I



hate watching him coldly and said: "What do you say? "



Wang Fengdao: "No one can make such a case..."



Iron hated: "Is it not a person who can make such a case?"
"



Wang Fengdao: "No. "



Tiehen said:" What is not human? "



Wang Fengdao: "The devil. "



Iron hate: "Is the owner of the blood parrot? "



Wang Fengdao: "It is him. "I



hate laughing, sneer.



Wang Fengdao: "What caused the turmoil and disasters in the
world?" He knew that Iron Hate would not reply, but



he continued to say: "Greed and jealous."



Iron hate is still sneer.



Wang Feng said: "Of course, the devil does not really want
the batch of jewelry, but in order to make people greedy suspicion,
to create this world



unrest and disasters between, he is doing anything derived
Tiehen sneered:." I thought You are an adult,



you can't think of you as a child. "



Wang Fengdao: "This is not the story that the children listen
to, because the reason is too deep, not only do the children
do



not understand, even you do not understand. "I



hate cold voice: "The outside is very cool, why don't you go
out? "



Wang Fengdao: "I am afraid of being cold. "I



hate to say: "If you want to follow me, I promise you will
regret it soon." "



Wang Fengdao: "If you are a little girl, maybe I will limit
you, but unfortunately you are not." "I



hate sinking his face. He is not the kind of person who likes
to joke.



Wang Fengdao: "I stay here, just want to help you a little."
"I



hate to say: "If you can go faster and go far, even if you
have helped me a lot." "



Wang Fengdao: "Not counting. He refused to let the iron hate
open, and quickly followed: "I want to help you break this case."
"



Tiehen said:" You want how to help? "



Wang Fengdao:" Pointing you a bright road. "I



hate and laugh, not sneer, it is a bitter smile.



Wang Fengdao: "There is only one way to break this case.
"I



hate to sink, waiting for him to go on.



Wang Fengdao: "As long as you can find something, this case
can not be broken." "I



hate to say: "What to look for? ”



Wang Fengdao: "Parrot, blood parrot!"



Iron hated: "You can't help me find it?"



Wang Feng closed his mouth.



he can not.



In fact, he has not seen the blood parrot, even the first
three words he did not hear until last night.



But at this moment, he heard another ringtone - the strange
and strange ringtones, as if to swear by the soul.



This ringtone is not the first time he has heard it.



He immediately yelled: "Blood slave."



His voice was also very strange, like a person suddenly saw a
ghost.



Iron hate can't help but ask: "What does blood slave
mean?"



Wang Fengdao: "This means that I will find a blood parrot for
you soon."



Iron hated: "Why?"



Wang Fengdao: "Because of blood slavery It is the slave of
the blood parrot. When the blood slave appears, the blood parrot
will appear soon."



Iron hate looking at him, just like watching something as
strange.



Wang Feng does not see him, so could not see his face, so and
then said: "If I can grab blood parrot, my first



. Wish, it must be to tell secrets of this case"



Tiehen Road "Do you really believe?"



Wang



Fengdao : "What do you believe?" Iron hated: "I believe there
is a blood parrot in the world?"



Wang Feng nodded, and his face was not like a joke.



Iron hate said: "If you can see the blood parrot in shallow,
guess what my first wish is?"



Wang Fengdao: "Is it going to let you die?"



Iron hate coldly: "It seems that you are my knowledge."
"



Wang Feng laughed.



It’s not sneer, it’s not a smile, it’s a real laugh.



Just as he started laughing, the weird and strange ringing
sounded outside.



- The blood slave is back.



- Why are you coming back?



- Is it necessary to lead them to find its owner?



The bell rang and Wang Feng had already rushed out.



Iron hate also rushed out.



Early autumn.



It’s so cool. Unfortunately, there is no absolute thing in
the world, so the high autumn days are not necessarily
high-spirited



.



Today's sky is very cloudy. The sky is not high, but it is as
low as it is to press on the head.



The ringtone has not passed away.



In the shadowy sky, a bird's eye is flying to the west,
flying to the west with a ringtone.



The West has a world of bliss.



The West also has poor mountains, bad water, wilderness, and
graves.



They went to the grave. Because the ringtone disappeared in
the graveyard, the bird shadow was also thrown into the
grave.



They are not birds, they can't fly.



They are not well-known people in the rivers and
lakes.



But they used to do light work, the speed is not much slower
than the birds, so they can catch up here.



Unfortunately, when they chased here, the ringtones could not
be heard, and the bird shadow could not be seen.



Only the grave.



Although it is during the day, there are still fogs in the
graves, and there are still dead bones in the graves.



Gloomy weather, fascinating cold fog.



"This weather seems to be the weather of the blood
parrot."



"This place, of course, is where the blood parrot
appears."



"Yes."



"So we are waiting here."



Two people sitting face to face Down, sitting on two graves,
the grass on the grave.



- Who is buried in the grave?



- How much joy have they had in their lives? How much pain?
How much happiness? How unfortunate?



A gust of wind passed, and the sky fluttered.



Iron hate sitting on the grave, it seems to be very tired,
very tired...



How much joy has he had in his life? How much pain?



Like a person like him, the pain and disaster in life must be
far more than joy.



Now that he is tired of this kind of life, tired of thieves
and criminals who will never be destroyed, tired of the
never-



ending killing and hunting?



Wang Feng looked at him and suddenly said: "I understand your
mood."



Iron hated: "Oh?"



Wang Fengdao: "Are you already six people when you were
young?"



Iron hated: "Well. "



Wang Fengdao: "Over the years, there have been at least
seventy or eighty people who have died in your hands."



Iron hated: "I have never killed a person."



Wang Fengdao : "But after you kill, it is still human." ,
living people, people with flesh and blood."



Iron hate did not argue, but it seems to appear more
tired.



Wang Fengdao: "So, now that you want to let go, you can't let
it go. This kind of life has become like a chain of chains,



locking up your whole person , and you can never get rid of
it."



Iron hate looked up, cold and cold. Looking at him, said:
"What do you want to say?"



Wang Fengdao: "I think, if you really saw the blood parrot,
your first wish, maybe it is..."



His voice suddenly paused, his pupil suddenly Shrink, staring
behind the iron hate.



After the iron hatred, it was a dark, empty space.



What did Wang Feng suddenly see?



He is a strong and ruthless person. Even people who are not
afraid of death, why suddenly become so terrible?



The iron hateful hand was suddenly cold, and the whole body
was cold. It seemed that there was a sharp needle-like chill. The
dead



bones from the grave rose and stabbed his back.



What happened behind him?



He wants to look back.



Wang Feng has said loudly: "Don't look back, don't look
back."



His voice was hoarse and hurried, and he even wanted to rush
over and hug the head of iron hate.



Unfortunately, he is too late.



Iron hate has turned back, and behind him a dead tree, a
parrot has appeared.



Blood red parrot.



One hundred thousand gods, 100,000 drops of magic blood,
dripped into a blood parrot.



It brings to the world, besides an evil desire, it is a
disaster.



It itself symbolizes the scourge of evil.



The iron hate's pupil also suddenly shrunk.



Just as he saw the blood parrot, his whole person had
suddenly contracted.



The evil and scourge brought by the blood parrot has been hit
by lightning like lightning.



This ruthless Tiehan, this heart is like a person who was
made of iron, and suddenly collapsed at this moment.



The leaves are shrinking.



Then he fell down and fell down the grave.



The blood parrot smiled, just like a human being, filled with
laughter and an unspeakable evil demon.



Wang Feng’s body was already cold, and suddenly he screamed
and flew over.



He wants to catch this blood parrot.



His shots are like electricity, but unfortunately it is still
a slow step.



The blood parrot has skyrocketed with its wicked laughter and
plunged into the distant gloom.



Suddenly there was a voice in the yin: "You saw me at the
same time. Now, his wish has been fulfilled. There are still
two



wishes. I will leave it to you. You wait..."



The sharp and sharp voice of the evil, when it comes to the
last sentence, has reached the illusory outside of the yin.



night.



The big ginkgo trees in the small courtyard are Xiao
Xiao.



Wang Feng was waiting again and waited for a long
time.



Xiao Baicao entered the room of the autopsy again, and the
iron hate also went in. It was Wang Feng who personally carried him
in.



At that time his body was cold.



The county's catching head has led the subordinates to
surround this small yard, and the iron hate suddenly violently
killed. Only Wang Feng's suspicion is the heaviest.



However, they did not take a rash shot, they have to wait for
Xiao Baicao to find out the cause of death.



Here is a big county. The county’s headhunter is called He
Neng. Although he is not old enough, his reputation is not loud,
but he is very cautious in his work.



The autumn breeze, they have waited for three hours, this
time Xiao Baicao spent more time.



Because iron hates not only his respected person, but also
his friend.



Now he finally walked out slowly, not only looked exhausted,
but also with the kind of panic that could not be said.



How can I grab the first one, grab his hand and retract
it.



His hand is so cold.



How can I spit out the cool air and ask: "Is the old man
already found out his cause of death?"



Xiao Baicao closed his mouth and his lips were
shaking.



He can be said: "? Both iron head is how to die,"



Xiao Herbs finally spoke, said: "I do not know."



He can be very unexpected: "I do not know the old man could
not even you can not find the cause of his death??"



Hsiao Baicao said: "I should be able to find out that no
matter what his cause of death is, as long as it has been in the
world, I should be



able to find out."



He could say : "But now you can't find out."



Xiao Baicao Slowly nodded, the fear in the eyes was
stronger.



When I saw his eyes, how could he suddenly make a slap in the
air and said: "Is it... Is the murderer not a person?"



How can you say: "Never." The




Chapter 3



.



There are very few pedestrians on the road, but there are
three riders outside the old shop.



Horses are fast, people move faster.



The horseshoe did not stop, and the three men had already set
off and nailed them to the ground, and the lower plate was as
stable as Mount Tai.



Their downswing should have been stable.



If a person has been working for twenty or thirty years, and
the next set is not stable, that is a strange thing.



Nanquan North Leg.



The heroes on both sides of the river have not knowed how
much they can practice their legs. They are few compared to
them.



They are named Tan.



Maybe they are not the shackles of the North Patriarchs, but
they have to say this, no one dares to doubt, and no one



denies.



Life hard for thirteen years, after the size of two hundred
times fought bitterly, "Tan door three Tyrant" indeed firmly stand
in the lakes



lived foot, they want to tear down the people, most of them
had been kicked dead.



Ping An Laodian is an inn and a wine shop.



The rain outside the window was like silk, and the window was
faint like a bean.



Tan Tianda Tan Tianlong first broke in and grabbed the fight
on his head and saw a coffin.



Autumn rain and autumn wind are embarrassing.



In this weather, no one will be on the road if there is no
emergency.



Tan family brothers will not.



Now their department is already a wealthy family, and Tan
Laosan Tan Tianbao’s new love is not only beautiful but also



beautiful.



If there is no urgent matter, even if he uses a whip to smoke
him, he is too lazy to get up from the bed.



What is so urgent?



This is the secret of their brothers. In fact, it is not a
secret. What is the sale of Tanmen’s three tyrants? It is already
open.



The secret.



They are only trading below 100,000 yuan, and they will never
intervene.



Now, watching them hurry to catch up with such an urgency,
this is certainly not small.



If you want to go out and do business, no matter what you do
or sell, even if you are doing business without money, it



is not a very auspicious thing to go out and hit the coffin
.



Tan boss just frowned, Tan's second Tan Tianhu's fist has
been heavily squatting on the counter.



The counter was immediately cracked and the courage of the
shopkeeper was almost cracked.



Tan Tianhu stared at him and sighed: "Is this a hotel? Or a
coffin shop?" The



shopkeeper wiped his sweat and smiled. "The shop only sells
wine and does not sell coffins."



Tan Tianhu said: "How can the hotel There will be coffins?”
said the



cypress: “That was brought by the guest, and must be brought
to the house.”



Tan Tianhu said: “Why?” said the



treasurer: “Because the guest officer must A friend in the
coffin accompanied him to drink.”



“The guest officer” is a young man, and the young people who
are falling out are always inevitably drinking too much.



Now he is raising his toast against the coffin and said:
"This wine is my turn, I drink."



He really drank the wine in the cup and drank it
quickly.



The coffin was new, already worn his clothes, he has done
Although it seems a little crazy, but his eyes but looks



very good, but usually with eyes can not tell the color of
despair, It seems as if I don't care about everything in the
world.



- Except for this coffin, I don't care about everything in
the world.



"This guest officer" is of course Wang Feng.



In the Tan family, the most angry, the biggest fist is the
second child Tan Tianhu.



He first walked over and patted the coffin on the table and
said, "Is this what you brought?"



Wang Feng nodded.



Tan Tianhu said: "What is there?"



Wang



Fengdao : "There is a friend." Tan Tianhu said: "Is it a dead
friend? Or a living friend?"



Wang



Fengdao : "As long as you are friends, life and death are all
friends." Tan Tianhu said: "Dead people Will you drink too?"



Wang Feng smiled and raised a toast to the coffin. "This cup
of wine is your turn, instead of drinking."



He took another drink.



Tan Tianhu laughed and looked back at his brother and pointed
to Wang Fengdao: "It turned out that this kid is a
drunkard."



Tan Tianlong calmed his face and said: "Call him to move the
coffin out and ask his people to get out."



Tan Tianhu "Kid, don't you hear?"



Wang



Fengdao : "What do you hear?" Tan Tianhu said coldly: "The
grandfather told you to move the coffin out."



Wang



Fengdao : "No move." Tan Tianhu said: "Why?"



Wang Fengdao : "Outside When it rains, I can't let my friend
rain."



Tan Tianhu looked at him and looked back at Tan boss. He
deliberately asked: "This person is a madman. What do you
think?"



Tan Tianlong said: "Kick out."



Tan Tianhu said: "Kicking a madman does not break the
law."



Tan Tianlong said: "Kicking 'dead' people are not breaking
the law."



Tan Tianhu said: "Well, then I will kick the dead first, then
kick the madman." The



words are not finished, his feet Has been kicked out.



This coffin is cast iron, and he can kick it out.



He is sure.



Although this foot is kicked out casually, there are at least
three to five hundred pounds of strength.



Who knows that he just kicked out, the coffin disappeared,
and the lightning-fast kick kicked empty.



The coffin that was placed on the table in front of him
suddenly flew to another table.



Of course, the coffin will not fly.



Wang Fenglian and his chair have also flew with the coffin,
faintly said: "When this friend is alive, he always likes to



kick people. He has never been kicked. He must not be kicked
when he dies."



Tan All the brothers have finally seen it. This kid is
neither really crazy nor really drunk.



Even Tan Tianbao, who has been lazily leaning against the
counter, has straightened his waist.



Wang



Fengdao : "You kick the madman first, then kick the dead,
can't you?" Tan Tianhu said: "Yes!"



The word said, Tan Tianbao also jumped over the arrow, the
two brothers kicked out at the same time, one kicked the right of
Wang Feng Ear,



one kicked his left rib under the soft rib.



The North Pai Tan leg has always been the most practical
martial arts in the martial arts, not to mention the fancy fancy,
but fast.



The legs of the brothers are not only fast, but also
accurate, and the kicking position is better, so it is impossible
to dodge.



Wang Feng did not even mean a little dodge.



I don't know if he knows that he can't dodge, or he has a
good idea. He didn't move.



At this moment, there was a scream of screaming, which seemed
to have the sound of broken bones.



Although there was only one scream, it was sent by two people
at the same time.



Tan Tianhu, Tan Tianbao brothers, just kicked out one leg,
they fell down at the same time, after falling down, they could no
longer stand up. Both of



them had broken knee joints on both legs.



The bones of the people who were kicked were still good, and
the bones of the kickers were broken.



Tan Tianlong stunned, his eyes filled with scares and
fears.



He did not see Wang Feng shot.



Wang Feng himself also caught.



He did not have a hand, although he already had a way to deal
with the brothers.



Desperate way.



However, he has not yet displayed it, and the two brothers
have already fallen.



How can their bones suddenly break apart? Who was
broken?



No one knows, just as no one knows how iron hate suddenly
violently dies.



Is this another magic?



Who made the magic?



Wang Feng did not want to think, did not dare to think, there
has been a cold sweat in the palm of his hand.



Tan Tianlong looked at him with surprise and screamed: "What
is this kung fu?"



Wang



Fengdao : "I don't know." Tan Tianlong said: "Is it not
you?"



Wang Feng shook his head.



Tan Tianlong said: "Who are you?"



Wang



Fengdao : "Maybe it is not a human being." Tan Tianlong
suddenly screamed, his body volleyed and his legs kicked
out.



This is not an authentic tan leg, but the power is far
greater than Tan's leg. It is his famous stunt of rivers and
lakes.



Who knows that his body just slammed, he heard "嚓, 嚓" two
sounds, and then screamed.



When he fell, the knee joints of the two legs were also
broken.



Wang Feng still sat there without moving, and there seemed to
be a fear in his eyes.



After a tragic sound, the house became silent like a
grave.



When the Tan brothers fell down, they not only struggled to
roll, but even the sound was gone.



The old treasurer behind the counter has been scared to no
one else.



Wang Feng suddenly looked up and looked at him, and suddenly
asked: "What did you see?" The



old treasurer was barely laughing, but he was more ugly than
crying. "I didn't see anything."



Wang Feng sneered.



The old shopkeeper said: "Like the uncle, this kind of
effort, I have never even seen a dream."



Wang Fengdao: "I said, it is not me."



The old treasurer could not help but ask: "Not who, who is
it?"



Wang Feng suddenly bent and picked up a small stone from the
ground.



The stone is blood red, red is terrible.



Wang Fengdao: "What do you think is this?" The



old shopkeeper looked at the fans for a long time and said:
"It seems to be a stone, a red stone."



Wang Fengdao: "There must be three stones on the ground."
The



old treasurer said: "Oh "



Wang Fengdao: "Four stones, interrupted four legs."
The



old treasurer said: "This kind of small stone can also
interrupt people's legs?"



Wang Fengdao: "You do not believe?" The



old treasurer said: " I...I..."



Wang Feng sighed and said: "I didn't believe this kind of
thing, but I let



it happen ." The old treasurer said: "This... Is this martial
arts? Or magic?"



Wang Feng sighed: "I don't know." The



old treasurer said: "Who is this out?"



Wang Fengdao: "I was suspected to be you." The



old treasurer was shocked and said: "Not me, never."



Wang Feng smiled Dao: "Now I know it is not, the stone is
coming in from outside the window."



He just saw a flash of blood outside the window, and Tan
Tianlong had already screamed down.



Then he saw the stone rolling down on the ground and rolling
under his feet.



When he picked it up, the stone seemed to be still hot, as if
he still had bloody gas that could not be said.



Suddenly there was a noise in the silence.



Tan Tianlong groaned, one hand was moving, as if he wanted to
reach out to his arms to get something.



Unfortunately, he did not even have the strength, but a pair
of eyes finally opened, watching Wang Feng, his eyes filled



with help and pity.



Wang Feng actually took it for him.



In his close pocket, there is a small kit.



Wang



Fengdao : "What do you want is this?" Tan Tianlong struggled
and said a word, the voice is as fine as a gossamer, Wang Feng only
heard two words.



"Give you."



"Why give me?" Wang Feng did not understand.



But he still couldn't help but open the kit, which was
actually a pearl that was bigger than the longan.



Although this is not a poisonous bead, it is not a night
pearl, but it is undoubtedly a worthy city.



Wang Feng frowned: "Why should you give me such precious
things?"



Tan Tianlong gasped, and could not even say a word.



Wang



Fengdao : "Do you want me to do something for you?" Tan
Tianlong looked at him, and the expression in his eyes could not
see what it meant. He suddenly raised a finger and pointed at the
opposite



window.



A bird cage hung under the eaves outside the window.



Empty bird cage.



Wang Feng has understood his meaning, loudly: "Parrot? Do you
want to tell me the secret of the parrot?"



Whatever he wants to say, it is always a secret.



He has broken his breath.



His brother had already broken his breath earlier. This
little red stone not only interrupted their legs, but also took
their



lives.



A small red stone, a pearl.



What magic is there on this little red stone? Can you take
away the soul of the person at once?



Where did this pearl come from? Could it be the same piece of
jewelry that Taiping Wang lost?



What is the secret of the word "parrot"? Before Tan
Tianlong’s death, what is the word that is said?



Wang Feng looked up and looked at the old treasurer. He
suddenly asked: "Is the bird cage outside you?"



The old shopkeeper nodded.



Wang Fengdao: "What kind of black is it inside?" The



old shopkeeper said: "It’s a parrot."



Although the answer was originally in Wang Feng’s
expectation, he still felt very uncomfortable in his
stomach.



The old treasurer looked at the bird cage outside the window,
and the expression in his eyes suddenly became very strange. After
a long time, he sighed and said



: "It was a parrot, lively, cute, as long as I saw it. , you
can not think of it suddenly going to die. "



Wang Feng said:"? it is how to die, "



the old shopkeeper said:" it's dead, astonishingly, it seems
as if scared to death. "



Wang Feng said:"? scared to death of the "



old The shopkeeper said: "I was already asleep that night,
and suddenly I heard it calling, just like... it was like



the exclamation of a person who was scared." His face was
also distorted by fear: When I got out, it was dead



and died very badly."



Wang Fengdao : "When was that?" The



old treasurer said: "I remember very clearly, that night was
the first day of July." He explained again. "Because that day is
just



the day when the ghost gate is closed. In the evening, I also
sacrificed ghosts and gods and drank some wine."



Wang Feng was silent.



On the first day of July, on the day of the opening of the
ghost gate, is the blood parrot coming to the world on this
day?



The old treasurer looked at him with that strange look, and
slowly said: "I know what you are thinking."



Wang Fengdao: "Oh?" The



old treasurer said: "The ghost door is closed, and the wild
ghosts are out. to the earth ...... "



his wrinkled eyelids, said:" you must be thinking mind, my
little devil, and it was a ghost scared to death. "



Wang Feng said:"?? little devil you parrot, called the little
devil "



old The shopkeeper said: "Well!"



Wang Feng said: "Why do you take this name for it?"
The



old treasurer asked: "Is this name bad?"



Wang



Fengdao : "I am just surprised..." The old treasurer suddenly
interrupted his words. Road: "In fact, this name is not what I
took, it is her... When she gave me



the parrot, the parrot already had this name."



Wang Fengdao: "Who is she?" The



old treasurer looked away from the window. , after a long
time, before slowly he said: "all my life, all done neatly



. man, but I will once absurd" tired of his aging face,
suddenly exposed very excited flush, eyes I also sent out



the light: "Only this time, I have spent all my life savings,
but I always think it is worth it."



This is not what Wang Feng wants to ask, but Wang Feng does
not want to interrupt him. .



This ridiculous experience must also be a very strange
experience.



In the rainy autumn lights, can you hear an old man telling
such a thing, is it also interesting?



The old shopkeeper said: "It is also a great woman. Sometimes
it is so cute, sometimes it is terrible. In that night



, although she doesn't even touch me, she gets the excitement
and satisfaction, but it is someone else's dream. I can't think of
it."



Wang Feng couldn't help but said: "So you would rather give
her life savings to her?" The



old shopkeeper said: "I don't regret it at all." His face is
also shining: "If God still allows me to After living for another
ten years,



let me save so much money, I will definitely go to her
again."



Wang Fengdao: "Where is she there?" The



old treasurer said: "You may feel ridiculous when you hear
it, there. It’s just a brothel.”



Wang Feng didn’t smile.



He understands the mood of this strange old man.



A person has worked hard for many years, but what he got is
nothing more than a greased counter, a table with greasy dirt,
so



why can't he go ridiculous when he is old?



What a person does, as long as he does not harm others, as
long as he thinks it is worth it, is correct.



This feeling is not only understood, but also
respected.



Therefore, the old man’s righteousness went on to say:
“Although she is only a prostitute and a blind man, I am always
willing to kneel



on the ground and lick her feet.”



Wang Feng has begun to move curiosity and can’t help but ask
Road: "What is the name of the brothel?" The



old treasurer said: "Call parrot."



Wang Feng's heartbeat: "What is her name?" The



old treasurer said: "She is a blood slave."



- Blood slave is blood The slave of the parrot, the blood
slave appeared, and the blood parrot will appear soon.



The blood slave is in the parrot building, where is the
parrot building?



"Where parrot in the House?"



"Just in front of the piece of the alley."



"Which door?"



"Red Door," people were asking for pointing it in detail:.
"Only the alley door Red Door"



red The door is red as blood.



Yingmen is a little girl, wearing a red dress girl, a pair of
scorpions but black as a paint.



She is looking up and down the king.



Wang Feng’s costumes are obviously not the same as those who
often come to them.



Wang Feng also carries a coffin.



The people who come here are only with gold and silver jewels
and no coffins.



Even if the little girl is not too snobbish, she is at least
a little surprised: "Are you typing the wrong door?"



Wang Fengdao: "No." The



little girl said: "Do you know where it is?"



Wang Fengdao: "It is a parrot building."



The little girl said: "Who are you looking for?"



Wang Fengdao: "Blood slave." The



little girl looked up and down again and again: "Do you
recognize her?"



Wang



Fengdao : "I don't recognize it." The little girl raised her
face, "I do n't recognize it." The guest, she never saw."



Wang Fengdao: "You just tell her who to find, she will see."
The



little girl said: "Who are you?"



Wang Fengdao: "I am also a parrot, blood parrot." The



door is closed again .



This is a brothel, but the portal is tighter than the
door.



Wang Feng did not kick the door and kicked in. Sometimes he
was very able to hold his breath.



He knows that now is the time to be calm.



He didn't wait too long, the door opened again, this time it
was not a little girl, it was an old woman.



The old woman is also wearing a red dress, and she is looking
up and down, and she is obviously not



satisfied with this young man .



She must have wondered why the blood slave girl who has
always been on the top of her head wants to see him?



Wang Feng said: "Now I can not go in?"



The old woman laugh, is tightlipped: "This is a brothel, as
long as the living, can come in." She scowled, then



and said: "But we are dead No hospitality."



Wang Feng laughed.



When he started laughing, he kicked the door open and walked
in with a pair of coffins.



Sometimes he is very unsettled.



He knew that he no longer had to hold his breath, because the
person he wanted to see had promised to see him.



He knew that the words "blood parrot" had already
worked.



The old woman in red clothes watched him come in, not even a
fart.



No matter who can hold a coffin with one hand and walk in,
she only looks at it.



No matter who has been in the brothel for forty years, they
must know each other.



Wang Fengdao: "Do you know who I am and who I am?" The



old woman didn't want to nod, but she didn't dare to
nod.



Wang Fengdao: "Well, you lead the way."



Noon.



In the brothel, at noon or in the morning, most people just
got up.



No matter how good a woman looks, when she gets out of bed,
it won’t look too good.



No matter what kind of woman, if you know that you don't look
good, you don't usually see it.



It is one thing to let others not see it. It is another
matter to see others.



After all, people who come to the brothel with coffins are
not always able to see them.



Wang Feng knows that there are many eyes that are secretly
watching him.



He doesn't care.



Passing through the cloister, walking through the flower
path, came to a small building with seventeen eight bird cages
hanging under the building.



There are only bird cages and no birds.



What kind of birds were originally raised in the bird
cage?



Is it a parrot?



The bird cage is empty, what about the parrot?



Are you all dead? Is it also the night of the first day of
July?



Wang Fengdao: "Do you want me to go up or ask me to go up?"
The



old woman said: "Please!"



The door on Xiaoyan was hidden.



Wang Feng held the coffin with one hand and pushed the door
open with one hand. He walked into a strange knife.



He has been to many places.



He has seen all kinds of strange and strange places in the
world. He knows that some places in the world are beautiful like
heavens



, and some places are terrible like hell.



This place is beautiful, everything inside is beautiful, but
it looks like a hell.



Beautiful hell.



The first thing he saw was a picture, a picture drawn on the
opposite wall.



On the wall of five feet wide, the monster is painted.



There are all kinds of demons, some half-human and half-dogs;
some are non-human non-dogs; some are people, but not people: some
shapes



are big, but they have a heart.



Five feet wide wall, painting may not have 100,000 demons,
but there is a parrot.



Blood parrot.



The demon have a scimitar in their hands, and the blood is
dripping on the blade, and it is dripped into this blood
parrot.



The blood parrot just started flying and flew to a young man
wearing purple and white jade.



A very handsome, very gentle young man.



The demons are worshipping him, just as the most loyal
courtiers worship the emperor.



Is "he" the devil in the devil?



Is this young man who looks most like a person, ° is the
devil?



The blood parrot also has its courtiers.



Thirteen beautiful birds, around it, fly around it, with
peacocks, bat wings, swallows



, and bees.



- This is blood ¥ ?



Wang Feng looked at it.



There are also hard-bottomed boots in the house, with a thorn
whips, a three-foot-wide bed, and hooks on the top of the
bed.



These Wang Feng actually did not pay attention at all, and
his hopes have been focused on this painting.



——Where is the place on the picture, is it Chino Jiajiapu, is
that day painted?



- That is the world of the demons, without the blue sky above
the head, nor the earth under the feet, only the wind and the fog,
the cold and the



flame.



- That day is the 100,000-year-old birthday of the demon
king. The demons of the nine days and ten places have arrived. They
all pierced the middle finger and dripped a drop of



magic blood into a blood parrot.



Wang Feng looked so ecstatic, even when someone came in the
house, he did not notice.



Fortunately, he finally heard her voice.



A beautiful and charming voice, with a silver bell like a
smile.



It’s never like a ringtone brought out by a blood
slave.



"Do you like this picture?" she asked with a smile.



Wang Feng suddenly turned back and saw a woman he had never
seen before in his life.



The beauty that I have never seen before, the weirdness I
have never seen before.



She is not naked.



She is still wearing half of her clothes—not half of the top,
nor half of the bottom.



Her right half of the clothes, dressed neatly, the left half
is naked.



She wore a bead ring on her ear, half of her face was covered
with powdered fat, and she was covered with beads.



Only the right side.



Her left half looks like a newborn baby.



Wang Feng notes.



After a long time, he can go back to see the pictures on the
wall and the blood slaves on the painting.



This time he looked more carefully.



He finally found out that the blood slaves on the painting
were also like this - the wings on the half are braided, the wings
on the half are the eagle eagle, the feathers on the half



are peacocks, and the feathers on the half are
phoenixes.



"Blood slave." Wang Feng finally understood: "You must be a
blood slave."



She smiled.



Her smile is gentle like a spring breeze, beautiful like a
spring flower, and it is like a spring water flowing and
changing.



Her pupils are deep, but cold as spring ice.



"You are not a parrot, not a blood parrot." She still
laughed: "You are a person."



Wang Fengdao: "You read it wrong."



Blood slave: "You are not a person?"



Wang Fengdao: "If you are a blood slave, why can't I be a
blood parrot?"



Blood slave: "You must not."



Workers' wind: "Why?"



Blood slave: " Because I recognize the blood parrot."



Wang Fengdao: "Have you seen it?"



Blood slave: "Of course I have seen."



Wang Fengdao: "It also gave you three wishes?"



Blood slave: "It does not."



Wang Fengdao: "Why?"



Blood slave: "Because I am a blood slave."



Wang Feng also laughed.



When he started laughing, he noticed how soft and slender her
waist was, how long and thick her legs were.



The blood slave did not want to avoid his gaze, but instead
greeted him and said, "You have seen me?"



Wang Feng was sighing.



He can't help but admit that this woman is really worth a man
to pay his life savings.



He remembered the old man sitting behind the greasy
counter.



Blood slave: "If you know who you are looking for, you should
know that I am very expensive."



Wang Feng also admitted: "I can see."



Blood slave: "What have you brought?"



Wang Fengdao: "You also It should be seen."



He brought the coffin.



The blood slave laughed again: "The person who came to me
seems to have not used the coffin to hold the silver. You are the
first one."



Wang Fengdao: "I am not."



Blood slave: "No?"



Wang Fengdao: "This mouth In the village, there is not even a
single piece of money."



Blood slave: "What is in the village?"



Wang Fengdao: "There are individuals."



Blood slave: "Dead?"



Wang Fengdao: "I don't know."



Blood slave: "You don't know yourself, is he dead or
alive?"



Wang Fengdao, "I only know that he is my friend, it is not
important to die, so I forgot." "The



blood slave is stunned," said: "You should know at least one
thing."



Wang Fengdao: "What?"



Blood slave: "Is you left this evening? Or is he?"



Wang Fengdao: "What is the difference?" "



Xuenu said:" a little, "she laughed sweeter:." As long as the
living, you have to guess the money, I'm dead for free. "



Wang Feng said:"? the case of a dying person has it, "



Xuenu thought Think, said: "If you are already dying, I can
consider half price."



Wang Fengdao: "Can't be free?"



Blood slave: "No."



Wang Feng sighed and said: "It seems that only he left I am
going out."



He said to leave and leave.



The blood slave stopped him again: "Where do you want to
go?"



Wang



Fengdao: " Wait outside." Blood slave: "Now is not at night,
why are you rushing out?"



Wang Feng looked at her naked Half of the body sighed and
said: "Because if I don't go out, there will be something
out



there." The



blood slave blinked and said: "What?"



Wang Fengdao: "Not too good, only It’s just a pearl.”



If you are a man, if you go to a brothel, you see a woman who
can make you feel tempted.



If you let her know that you have a bead on your body, if
this bead can also make her tempted. Then if you still want
to



keep this bead, you must be a pig.



Wang Feng’s people did not go out, and his beads flew
out.



Fly very fast.



Crystal clear round pearls, are there any girls in the world
who don't like it?



No.



The blood slaves used the spring-skinned filigree jade, and
picked up the pearl, and the light in the eyes.



Beautiful pearls match her eye waves.



Wang Feng stood quietly beside her and looked at the
expression on her face as if she wanted to see her. Is there any
special reaction



? The blood slave finally sighed softly and said: "I can't
see it, I really can't see it."



Wang Feng immediately asked: "You can't see the origin of
this bead?"



Blood slave: "I don't see People like you actually have such
a treasure. "



Wang Feng smiled and said: "I didn't have it. It was stolen."
The



blood slave said: "Stolen is better, I like to steal it."
Something."



Wang



Fengdao : "Why?" Blood slave: "Because the stolen things are
usually good things."



Wang Feng also laughed.



He can't help but admit that this sentence is quite
reasonable.



The blood slave used his naked half to lean against him,
softly saying: "Now you can already stay."



Wang Fengdao: "My friend?"



Blood slave: "If you want him to stay, I don't care."
"



Wang Fengdao: "There is a coffin in the room. Don't you
care?" The



blood slave said: "As long as someone is willing to send me
such a bead, whether he is dead or alive, I will make him feel
satisfied."



Wang Feng looked She suddenly realized that the old treasurer
did not lie. The girl was really cute and terrible.



Tonight, in this strange room, is he also experiencing an
experience that will make him unforgettable? He can't



think about it. He is afraid that his heart will jump too
fast.



Hard-soled leather boots on a delicate, carved wooden
frame.



"What is this doing?"



"This is used to step on people." The



thorny whip is hung next to the leather boots.



"This is used to smoke people." The



shiny silver hook hung on the top of the bed, but Wang Feng
did not dare to ask what it was.



Xuenu laughing, smiling and gentle and sweet: "There are a
lot of men like to strip lying on the ground, so I kicked him with
boots



who step on them, pumping them with a whip." She looked at
Wang Feng: "You it "?



Wang Feng said:" I only like kicking. "



Xuenu eyes and emit light:" As long as you really like, I can
let you play, so you step on, allows you to use the whip



. I smoke, "



the king The heart of the wind has already jumped very
fast.



He suddenly discovered that she was a monster. Although it
was terrible, it could arouse the wildest



and most primitive desire of a man .



Wang Fengdao: "Why do you want to draw these terrible
pictures on the wall?"



"Because I like to be scared." She smiled and said, "Fear is
also a kind of stimulation, which often irritates men to



go crazy."



Wang Fengdao : "What are these demons that?"



Xuenu said:. "in the Lord's birthday celebration" she reached
young man pointing Wenwen Ying Jun: "this man is the devil
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